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PARISH MISSION STATEMENT�

�

Rooted in one baptism and many ethnic�

traditions, All Saints Parish celebrates, �

cultivates, and grows knowledge and faith �

to love and serve both God and neighbor.�

�

Pastoral Council 2013 �

�

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,�

�

�

�We celebrate today Laetare Sunday, a more joyous Lenten Sunday 

as we have reached the midpoint of Lent.  Next weekend, we will 

turn our focus toward the Passion of Christ, with less emphasis on 

the goals of personal repentance, although they will remain in force.  

As such, the statues in our church will be covered, as a sign of our 

sacrifices being extended even to the beauty of our church.  �

�

�We celebrate the feast of St. Joseph this week on Friday.  This feast 

day has the highest rank of a feast in the church called a 

“solemnity”.  Because of the festive nature of this day, canon law 

grants that the requirement of abstaining from meat on Fridays in 

Lent is lifted when it falls on a solemnity.  Therefore, you may eat 

meat this Friday since it is the feast of St. Joseph.  Note that this 

dispensation is granted by the law itself, and not by me or Bishop 

Thomas.  �

�

�We are also in the midst of celebrating the Year of St. Joseph, as 

established by Pope Francis last December.  Therefore, we have the 

beautiful statue of St. Joseph prominently displayed in our Church 

near the sanctuary.  This is, then, a good opportunity to reflect on 

the role of St. Joseph in our faith.�

�

�We know of St. Joseph primarily due to his role in the early life of 

Christ.  We know that he wedded Mary despite the unusual 

circumstances of her pregnancy and provided a home for her and our 

Lord.  He is, then, considered the foster father of Jesus, not the 

biological father, as Jesus was conceived in Mary’s womb by the Holy 

Spirit.  St. Joseph was present at the birth of Jesus.  The last we 

hear of him is at the finding of Jesus after being “lost” in the Temple.  

The Scriptures tell us that Jesus was 12 at the time.  St. Joseph isn’t 

mentioned by name here but is referred to indirectly as one of Jesus’ 

parents.�

�

After that, St. Joseph is no longer present in the Gospels.  It is 

assumed, then, that he died some time after Jesus was found in the 

Temple and before Jesus began His public ministry around the age of 

30.  We also note that as Jesus died on the cross, He gave the care 

of Mary to St. John the Apostle (John 19:27).  If St. Joseph were 

alive, this would not have been necessary.  �

�

As the foster father of the child Jesus, St. Joseph is recognized then 

as the guardian of the Body of Christ.  It is in this vein that St. 

Joseph was declared the patron of the universal Church by Pope  

Pius IX in 1870.  St. John XXIII added the name of St. Joseph to the �

�

�

(Fr’s letter is continued inside)�

�



�(Fr. Recker’s letter Continued)�

�

�

canon of the Mass in 1962, which we now know as 

Eucharistic Prayer I.  Pope Francis then added the name of 

St. Joseph to the other Eucharistic prayers in 2013. �

�

We see then an increasing emphasis placed upon St. Joseph 

in the life of the Church over the past 200 years.  This is 

especially important today, as the definition of the family is 

increasingly ambiguous in light of modern culture.  It is 

important to note that despite the fact that Jesus was not 

conceived by St. Joseph, God found it vital that Jesus have 

a father in His life, so much so that He sent an angel to St. 

Joseph in his dreams to reveal to him the miraculous and 

wondrous plans of God taking place, and that he should 

then take Mary as his wife.  �

�

�As we celebrate St. Joseph Day this Friday, March 19, we 

turn to him for his guidance and his powerful intercession.  

He is a great role model for fathers.  He quietly yet firmly 

guided the Holy Family to safety and holiness despite the 

many difficulties of the early life of Christ.  May he intercede 

for us and lead us to his Son, our Lord Jesus Christ.�

�

         God bless you,�

�

�

            �

�

         Fr. Recker �

�

�

                             MASS INTENTIONS�

SAT.� 3/13� 4:00p.m.� Marilyn F. Szczublewski�

� � � 6:00p.m.� �Harold Aubry�

SUN.� 3/14� 8:30a.m.� All Saints Parishioners�

� � � 11:00a.m.� �Rudolph (Anniv), Josephine  and Jerry Mravec �

MON.�3/15� 8:15a.m.� Mary Ann Andryc�

TUE.� 3/16� 8:15a.m.� Bernard and Patsy Conine�

WED.�3/17� 8:15a.m.� Robert and Grace Peiffer, Colleen�

� � � �   Colvin, Robert and Mary Piddock�

THU.� 3/18� 8:15a.m.� Angela Kobylak�

FRI.� 3/19� 8:15a.m.� Paul Hricovsky (Anniv)�

SAT.� 3/20� 4:00p.m.� �Sofie Witham�

� � � 6:00p.m.� Paul Ekey,Sr.�

SUN.� 3/21� 8:30a.m.� �Minnie and George Ilconich�

�    � 11:00a.m.� All Saints Parishioners�

�

ACTIVITIES OF THE WEEK�

TUE:  3/16� 5pm�6pm� Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament,�

� �      and Reconciliation�Church�

� � 6p�6:30p� Vespers�Church �

� � 7:00p.m.� The Search�Episode Live discussion�

� � �   with Fr. Recker on Facebook�

WED.�3/17� 8:45a�8p� Adoration�Church���

THU:  3/18� 1:00p.m.� Senior Stations of the Cross�Church��

SAT.  3/20� 3:00p.m.� Confession�

�

�

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF MARCH 14, 2021�

Sunday:� �2 Chr 36:14�16, 19�23/Ps 137:1�2, 3, 4�5, 6 

� [6ab]/Eph 2:4�10/Jn 3:14�21 or 1 Sm 16:1b, 6�

� 7, 10�13a/Ps 23:1�3a, 3b�4m 5, 6 [1]/Eph 5:8��

� 14/Jn 9:1�41 or 9:1, 6�9, 13�17, 34�38 �

Monday:� Is 65:17�21/Ps 30:2 and 4, 5�6, 11�12a and 13b� 

� [2a]/Jn 4:43�54�

Tuesday:� Ez 47:1�9, 12/Ps 46:2�3, 5�6, 8�9 [8]/Jn 5:1�16�

Wednesday:�Is 49:8�15/Ps 145:8�9, 13cd�14, 17�18 [8a]/Jn �5:17�30�

Thursday:� Ex 32:7�14/Ps 106:19�20, 21�22, 23 [4a]/Jn �5:31�47�

Friday:� �2 Sm 7:4�5a, 12�14a, 16/Ps 89:2�3, 4�5, 27, 29 

� [37]/Rom 4:13, 16�18, 22 Mt 1:16, 18�21, 24a or 

� Lk 2:41�51a�

Saturday:����������Jer 11:18�20/Ps 7:2�3, 9bc�10, 11�12 [2a]/Jn 7:40�53�

�

WEEKEND MASS COUNT� MARCH 6/7�

Saturday: � 4:00 p.m.�125�   6:00 p.m.�69�

Sunday: � 8:30 a.m. �110� 11:00 a.m. �92�

�

LENTEN �TUESDAYS �2021�

�

 For Lenten Tuesdays we have been independently 

watching Episodes of the “The Search” series from 

Formed.org. Parishioners are asked to watch an episode 

independently days prior to Lenten Tuesday. A reflection 

sheet will be available via email or in the magazine rack in 

the narthex for your review.  Fr Recker will participate in a 

discussion after each episode on  Facebook live at 7 p.m. 

on Tuesday evenings. �

 �

The Search is an innovative video series that tackles the key 

questions of every human heart. In seven beautifully filmed 

episodes, Chris Stefanick and experts from multiple fields of 

science, medicine, psychology, art, and religion examine 

our place in the larger story of existence.�

�

Whether you’re a practiced inquirer or a jaded skeptic, The 

Search will speak to you. You may be reassured by some 

parts, and challenged by others. Either way, you’ll find a lot 

here to think about. And when all is said and done, life’s 

questions demand to be answered.�

                  EASTER SPIRITUAL BOUQUET�

We are accepting stipends for Easter flowers to honor 

special intentions of deceased family members or friends. 

The special intentions will be printed in the Easter bulletin. 

When submitting your cash or check 

donation, please include in the 

envelope your name and the name of 

your loved one to be remembered. 

Donations can be made using the 

special envelope included with your 

monthly envelopes or a standard 

envelope marked “Spiritual Bouquet” 

on the outside. Envelopes can be 

placed in the collection basket, 

dropped off at the Parish office or 

mailed.  All requests must be in the Parish Office by the 

end of the workday on Monday, March 29. �

Lenten Tuesday, March  16�

Episode 4: What’s Our Story�

Your life is a story, and it’s caught up in the great story of 

humanity. This great story, as we 

see in the Scriptures, shows us the 

amazing love story that is God’s 

pursuit of man. The God that is 

love created us so we can 

ultimately be with his love. We 

were made to be with God. Union 

with God is so central to the 

purpose of life that we even see 

the afterlife in these terms. Our 

definition of Heaven is union with 

God, and Hell is the absence of 

him. Your life has a plot. Your life 

has purpose. Your life has value. 

We need to see how we fit into this 

big love story to begin to know why we exist. And that love 

of God isn’t abstract�it has a face and name: Jesus.�

Lenten Tuesdays 2021 �

 March  16, 23 & 30 �

�

�Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament                            

and Reconciliation ���

�5:00 � 6:00PM Church�

 Vespers � 6:00 � 6:30PM�

�

Face Book Live Discussion at 7:00PM   

�  “The Search” using formed.org  ��

�

Participants need to view each episode 

prior to participating in Live Discussion.  �

ALL SAINTS CYO MARCH MADNESS SQUARES�

The CYO program will be taking the year off from running 

the March Madness Squares Fundraiser for the 2021 NCAA 

Basketball Tournament. We graciously thank all of our past 

players for their support. We look forward to the 2022 

Tournament when the Squares game will return.�



�

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION�

Eucharistic Adoration is held on Wednesdays from 

8:45a.m. to 8 p.m. in our church.  Everyone is 

welcome. Use the main parking lot and front doors.   �

 Friday, March 19

th

, is the feast day of St. Joseph!  

Please make an effort to attend 8:15 Mass during this year 

honoring St. Joseph.  Pope St. John Paul II said, “If in       

our time Christians must be distinguished above all by the 

“art of prayer”, how can we not feel a renewed need        

to spend time in spiritual converse, in silent adoration, in 

heartfelt love before Christ present in the Most Holy 

Sacrament?  How often dear brothers and sisters, have I 

experienced this, and drawn from it strength, consolation 

and support!” (Eucharistia, 25).  “Jesus waits for us in this 

Sacrament of Love.”  “Could you not watch one hour 

with me? (Mt 6:40).  Come pray for world peace, family 

unity, and for the end of the Corona�19 virus in the world. �

GOSPEL MEDITATION � ENCOURAGE DEEPER 

UNDERSTANDING OF SCRIPTURE�

4

th

 Sunday of Lent�

�

Is there something to Lent that goes beyond our own 

spiritual house cleaning and spiritual refinement? Yes, there 

is! It has to do with listening and learning so that we can 

take up the task of the Gospel 

with greater clarity and fortitude. 

While the spiritual refocusing of 

Lent is necessary, the fruit of this 

Lenten conversion has much more 

to do with learning how we can be 

a better Church than it does about 

our eternal salvation. Salvation is 

a gift that flows out of God’s 

unconditional Mercy and cannot be merited. The spiritual 

maturity we can experience as a result of our Lenten 

disciplines serves to reduce the anxiety and apprehension 

we may experience as messengers of good, but very 

challenging, and unsettling, news.�

�

St. Oscar Romero said that, “a church that doesn’t provoke 

any crises, a gospel that doesn’t unsettle, a word of God that 

doesn’t get under anyone’s skin, a word of God that doesn’t 

touch the real sin of the society in which it is being 

proclaimed, what gospel is that?” When we listen to those 

descriptive and provocative words, do they resonate with 

anything in our experience? As messengers of the Gospel, 

we are called to bring an unsettling message to the world. If 

our main concern is protecting our self�interests, then we 

are missing something huge! Many really struggle with being 

rejected, dismissed, or perceived as someone who is 

speaking out of turn. There is a counter cultural message 

that must be preached that clearly sides with the poor, 

marginalized, victimized, oppressed, neglected, disregarded, 

and lost souls throughout the world. There is a widespread 

misery among the peoples that is all too often allowed to 

fester with no one coming forward to offer a change or 

resolution.�

�

The Church can speak to the needed structural changes that 

will allow people to earn just wages, feed their families and 

share abundantly and equally in the gifts of God’s good 

earth. Such a vision is not some optimistic fairy tale, but the 

vision of the Creator himself. Lent reminds us, as St. Oscar 

Romero also states, that, “we are workers, not master 

builder, ministers, not messiahs. We are prophets of a future 

not our own.” We are not called to labor simply for the 

benefit of the here and now but of the “what is to come.” 

Our myopic vision can be replaced by a more far reaching 

Lenten vision that is much greater and deeper in scope. As 

long as we are carrying the right blueprints with us and our 

thoughts extend beyond ourselves, then even the little 

things we do and the simplest prayer we utter go a long 

way. They give witness to our preference for the light of 

Christ and not the darkness of error and sin. ©LPi�

NEVER MADE KOLACZKI BEFORE �

JOIN US …. WE WILL BE HAPPY TO TEACH YOU!�

We are seeking volunteers to help make the kolaczki on  

�Monday, March 22, 9 a.m. to  4 p.m.�Steinbauer 

Community Room.�

�

KOLACZKI PRE�ORDER�

This Easter we will be selling kolaczki by the dozen. Cost is 

$5.00 a dozen. Pre�order ONLY for apricot, raspberry and 

nut kolaczki. (Sorry, no mixing of flavors, only sold by the 

dozen.) �

�

How do you reserve your order? 

Phone calls only! Call the Parish 

Office at 419�666�1393, Monday 

through Friday 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. (To 

ensure messages do NOT get missed 

we are asking that orders are NOT left 

on answering machine but given to 

someone in the office.) The deadline 

for ordering Kolaczki is this Friday, March 19,  unless we 

sell out! Masks are required and social distancing will be 

practiced. Thank you for your support!�

ALL SAINTS SPRING CYO SPORTS�

 REGISTRATION IS OPEN�

Spring Sports include:�

Co�ed Soccer (Grades 1�8)�

Co�ed Track and Field (Grades 4�8)�

Girls Softball (Grades 3�8)�

�

All Registration is through final forms: https://toledodiocese

�oh.finalforms.com/parents/login �

All Soccer participants must register for SPRING Soccer. If 

you think you registered in the FALL you MUST re�register.�

If you are interested in coaching any of the sports you are 

required to attend a CYO certification meeting. Please follow 

the link to get more info on the certification meetings. �

https://toledodiocese.org/cyo/page/coaches�certification�

�

The Athletic Contract Form must be signed by the player 

and the parent/guardian and turned in prior to participation 

in practice. The doctor’s signature portion of the Athletic 

Contract is due when your player’s physicals have expired. 

Your athlete’s status can be checked on Final Forms and the 

Athletic Contract Form can be printed off your Final Forms 

registration page. Athletic contracts cover players for one 

calendar year.�

�

Any questions please contact Athletic Director Amy 

Warnimont at awarnimont@allsaintscatholic.org�

EVERYDAY STEWARDSHIP � RECOGNIZE GOD IN YOUR 

ORDINARY MOMENTS�

Awake, O Sleeper!�

This morning came a little earlier than I would have liked � 

Daylight Savings Time always does. Sometimes that 

morning sunlight seems more intrusive than illuminating. 

You’re still half�lost in sleep, and that sun is demanding of 

you a lot more than you’re ready to give. �

�

I’ve said it, and I’m sure you’ve said it, 

too. “Just five more minutes.” You hit 

the “snooze” button on your iPhone once 

(maybe twice? Show of hands?) and turn 

away from the window.  �

�

So many kings of the Old Testament were steadfast in their 

sleepy ways, rejecting the light their God tried to share with 

them. Likewise, John tells us that, though Light � Christ � 

was sent into the world, the world preferred darkness. �

�

Sometimes it seems, when reading through Scripture, that 

all throughout salvation history, God has been trying to pull 

back the curtains, to rouse us from our defiant slumber. And 

we resist Him. Time and time again, we resist Him.�

�

Light brings a certain responsibility with it. It seems to 

compel productivity. Furthermore, there’s no hiding in the 

light. Any photographer worth his salt knows how to 

manipulate it, highlighting the good and casting some 

merciful shade on the bad. �

�

As we enter into the fourth week of Lent, we’re getting so 

close to the main event. Can we handle the light that will 

come on Easter morning, bursting into the tomb as the stone 

is rolled away? Can we keep ourselves from hitting the 

“snooze” button on our souls, and sit up to face the dawn of 

a new day? � Tracy Earl Welliver, MTS ©LPi�



“Preserving Our Legacy of Faith”�

Parish Debt Balance�2/1/20�������������������$           0.00�

�

We now are moving into the third phase of our plan, estab-

lishing a maintenance fund for our campus.  If you still have 

unpaid pledges, please continue to pay off your commit-

ment.  The maintenance fund is key for us being financially 

prepared for necessary repairs as our facilities start to show 

their age.  �

 �

Maintenance Fund Balance……………. $   46,331.06�

Your contribution is greatly appreciated.�

Liturgical Ministers�

�

LECTORS SCHEDULED FOR 3/20�3/21�

� 4:00pm������Lucy Regueyra�

� 6:00pm������Bill Gadt�

� 8:30am������Cathleen Voyles�Baden�

  11:00am������Tim Voyles�

�

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS SCHEDULED FOR 3/20�3/21�

� 4:00pm������Jewel Minarcin�

� 6:00pm������Eucharistic Minister needed�

� 8:30am������Liam Walsh�

  11:00am������Eucharistic Minister needed�

�

CANTOR SCHEDULED FOR 3/20�3/21�

� 4:00pm������Ann Heban�

� 6:00pm������Tony and Kam Smoktonowicz�

� 8:30am������Zoe Zimmerman�

  11:00am������Caitlin Davenport�

ASCS has a PT opening for an after school 

caregiver for our preschool�aged children on 

Tuesdays and Thursdays until the end of 

May.�  This position could continue for the 

next school year with the potential for 5 

afternoons.�  Contact Mrs. Fischer for more 

information at 419�661�2070 or by email: 

tfischer@allsaintscatholicschool.org�

�

Our school and parish 8th graders will be Confirmed 

Saturday, March 20.� Please keep them in your prayers.�

�

Registration for the 2021�2022 school year is open for new 

and current families.�  Check out the online Virtual Tours of 

our Preschool and K�8 school on our webpage� [https://

www.allsaintscatholic.org] and/or to schedule a private tour.�

�

Like our Facebook page while keeping up with what's going 

on at All Saints Catholic School.���

Draw (ASDD) Winners: �

Monday, February 22���������������Dawn Barrow�

Tuesday, February 23���������������John Klepacz�

Wednesday, February 24����������Megan Clarke�

Thursday, February 25�������������Ty & Kathleen Westfall�

Friday, February 26������������������Kay Keefer�

Saturday, February 27��������������Crystal Murtha�

Sunday, February 28����������������Laura Skaggs�

Congratulations!�

        �

�

Buy �

your �

tickets  �

in �

the �

Parish  �

Office  �

or �

School  �

Office�

��

�ALL SAINTS ELECTRONIC WITHDRAWAL �

If you are interested in having your church contributions 

electronically transferred through your bank 

or credit union account, please see the 

green flyer in magazine rack located in the 

narthex. The directions and form to be 

completed and returned to the office are a 

part of the flyer. If you have any questions, please call the 

Parish Office at 419�666�1393. �

�

Sunday, 3/7/2020�

   Fiscal Year July1, 2020 to June 30, 2021�

   Weekly Giving���������������������������������������������� $� 8,429.00�

   Online/We Share������������������������������������������� $� 3,827.50�

�

   Weekly Mail�in Offertory��������������������������������$� 2,350.00�

   Weekly Total������������������������������������������������ $� 14,606.50�

   Weekly Budgeted������������������������������������������� $� 11,000.00�

   Variance Favorable/(Unfavorable)�������������������$�    3,606.50�

�

   Charitable contributions����������������������������$� 401.00�

  �

   Fiscal Year: July 1, 2020 through June 30, 2021�

Total contributions since July 1 ����������������������$� 366,236.98�

Budgeted from July 1 �����������������������������������$� 396,000.00�

Variance from July 1 ���������������������������������$  (29,763.02)�

�

All Saints Maintenance Fund����������������������$� 1,457.50�

�

ALL SAINTS ELECTRONIC PRAYER CHAIN�

If you would like to be a part of the parish online prayer 

chain, please send your email address to Mike Converse, 

msneaker@bex.net. You will be added to the electronic 

prayer chain and will receive prayer intentions via email. If 

you have a prayer request, you can email that to the same 

address or call the Parish Office, 419�666�1393. Prayer 

requests do not require a name.�

Northwest Ohio Scholarship Fund. Growing Minds and�

Creating Futures with K�8 Tuition Scholarships.�

The Northwest Ohio Scholarship Fund (NOSF) provides 

privately funded scholarships to students from low�income 

families in grades K�8 to attend a private school such as any 

Catholic School or for homeschool expenses.��

�

Students can receive up to $2,000 per year for tuition or 

$750 for homeschool expenses.�  Families must reside in 

Allen, Crawford, Defiance, Erie, Fulton, Hancock, Henry, 

Huron, Lucas, Ottawa, Paulding, Putnam, Richland, 

Sandusky, Seneca, Van Wert, Williams, Wood and Wyandot 

and are required to pay a minimum of $500 towards their 

tuition.�(Example: A family of 6 who earns  up to $105,000 

will qualify.)�

�

Interested families can find more information about the 

program and apply online on the NOSF website at 

www.nosf.org.�  Once awarded, families can renew their 

children’s scholarship each year if they meet the income 

eligibility requirements and can also add siblings.� For more 

information please contact the NOSF at (419) 720�7048.�

PENANCE SERVICE�

Area parishes who are offering opportunities for 

reconciliation: St. Patrick Heatherdowns and Our Lady of 

Perpetual Help on Sunday, March 14, at 2:00p.m. held at St 

Patrick’s Heatherdowns, Toledo; St. John XXIII, Perrysburg 

on Tuesday, March 16, at 7:00 p.m.; St Joe’s, Maumee on 

Wednesday, March 24, at 7:00 p.m.�



�

�

�

�

OUR UPCOMING LENTEN TUESDAYS WILL BE FROM FORMED……  SIGN UP NOW!!! �

�

FREE RESOURCE IN DEEPENING�

YOUR FAITH�

The Catholic Faith, on Demand�

A FREE resource in deepening our faith is available 

online. It is called “Formed” and is available at 

“formed.org”. As a parish we have subscribed to this 

resource, making it available to you at no charge. To 

use it, simply go to formed.org, 1. Click Sign Up      

2. Select “I belong to a  Parish or Organization    

3. Find your parish by name or zip code and        

4. Enter your email and you are in! �

�

Begin to discover thousands of books, audio talks, 

movies, documentaries, and studies… there is 

something for every member of the family to help 

them grow closer to Christ and His Church. You can 

then also download an app from the Apple App Store 

for iOS devices (iphones and ipads) or the Google 

play Store for Android devices.  You can also access 

Formed on Roku and Apple TV.  �

�

LIVE THE LITURGY �

INSPIRATION FOR THE WEEK�

God’s messengers always seem to get mocked. They speak 

a truth that some folks do not want to hear. While on the 

one hand we admire them, we also are quite happy keeping 

them at a distance. After all, they are not referring to me 

but someone else, aren’t they? We often 

wrongly conclude that because we may 

be more avant�garde, contemporary, 

politically sensitive, and untraditional, 

we are somehow more in the light than 

others. People tend to prefer darkness 

more than light, even the most 

spiritually sensitive among us. The light 

always carries with it the richness of 

God’s mercy and compassion which see 

beyond ideologies and concepts to relationships that 

cultivate life, earthly and eternal. Every hand of compassion 

and mercy extended to a human being must always point 

back to God. The call always involves ordering our lives in 

accord with our truth and essence of being. As God never 

forgets us, we must never forget God. Now is the time to 

take stock of our infidelity and return to the light, even 

though it is difficult to look at. ©LPi�

WHERE CHARITY AND LOVE PREVAIL�

Mission Community  Witness�

The 2021 Annual Catholic Appeal Campaign 

is underway: Where Charity & Love Prevail. �

�

The diocesan campaign goal is $3 million 

and our parish goal is $33,886.00. As of 

March 6, our parishioners have pledged 

$8,777.00 to the ACA. We are at 25.90% 

of our parish goal. We can assure the 

continued existence of many important 

programs that help tens of thousands in 

our Diocese each year; education of our 

seminarians, care of the sick and needy, 

faith formation for our youth. We ask you 

once again for your help. Please respond 

generously. For more information, visit the 

Diocesan website at https://www.acatoledo.org/ �

OPERATION RICE BOWL�

TRYING NEW FOODS IN TIMOR�LESTE 

Timor�Leste has the highest rate of child 

malnutrition in Asia, and many children 

suffer from stunting, which makes a big 

impact on a child’s growth and future. Home 

gardens and fishponds are helping families 

provide better nutrition for their children. 

What do you eat to stay healthy? What can 

you do to ensure children have enough food to thrive? Visit 

crsricebowl.org to learn more. �

Bowls are to be returned on Palm Sunday weekend. �

SENIOR MINISTRY LENTEN OBSERVATION�

We now approach the fourth week of Lent. Our preparations 

for the Easter Season become more intense, and we more 

fully sense the realization of the suffering of Our Lord. Please 

come and participate in the “Seniors Way of the Cross” on 

Thursday, March 18, at 1 p.m. in church. This prayerful time 

is an opportunity for all to meditate on the sufferings of Our 

Lord. Age doesn’t matter. Joining together helps us to 

experience our “oneness” in the Lord!  All are 

welcome. Light refreshments and fellowship 

will follow in the Steinbauer Community 

Room.  We hope you will  join us. �

�

We are planning to live stream the stations 

for those who cannot attend in person. Please 

visit our website or Facebook page.  �


